CAMDEN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES
TOWN OF CAMDEN INDIANA

MAY=2, 2021
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The Camden Town Council met in a legally advertised meeting on Wednesday, June 9,
2021 at 7:00 PM in the Camden Library Meeting Room.

Those present were, President: Brent Deel, Members Mark Schock, Clerk Treasurer Jeff
Sieber, Attorney Anne Briggs, Jerry Snavely, Marshal Jill Hammond, and 2 guests.

Mr. Deel lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance after opening the meeting.

A motion was made by Mr. Schock and a second from Mr. Deel to approve the minutes of
the May meeting as well as all Dockets and reports submitted.

Utility Superintendant, Jerry Snavely stated he has received an estimate to cut a tree at
389 E. Cumberland Street that has become a hazard for the roadway. Snavely also
explained that he has had a conversation with the State Highway Dept due to a sinkhole at
the bottom of the SR75 hill. The State is wanting the town to fix the sinkhole although it is
located in the roadway. Snavely said he discussed the responsibility of the Town and that
it didn't seem to be in an area we are responsible for. The State seems to disagree with
the jurisdiction of who is responsible for the location. The hole seems to be about 6 foot
deep. The State said they filled the hole with gravel and patched over it. Snavely said he
would get with our Engineer and see who needs to do the work and get back in touch with
the State.

Mr. Schock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Deel to have Snavely get ahold of Alan
George for an estimate to remove a large stump between the street and sidewalk that has
caused some damage.

Snavely will make some calls to see who or how we can get someone to spray for
mosquitoes this year due to all state certification classes being full for he and Codey to get
certified.

Snavely also notified the council that he and Codey would be attending the Akron
Operations Expo on June 24.

Marshal Jill Hammond gave the council her monthly report as attached. She also said she
is trying to keep up with those who are not keeping their properties cleaned up. She said
that currently there are very few that seem to be in violation of the ordinance.




Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber informed the council that there are currently 12-15 booths
lined up for the Town's Farmer's Market this Saturday. He stated that he has worked with
the County Chamber on rules and regs and the County HEalth Dept on permits that
vendors would need. He also stated that there is a form that vendors need to sign that will
hold the Town harmless for any incident.

Sieber stated the contract for Trash pick up will expire on August 1. Bids have been
advertised and 2 companies have requested packets. Bids are required to be in the office
by July 6 and opened at the July council meeting.

The council voted to have Attorney Briggs print up a Power Of Attorney paper allowing Ken
Smith to speak on the Town's behallf at all meetings pertaining to the George Hunt Drain.

It was mentioned that residents seemed to have been very mindful in what they put out for
Town Wide Pick up. No items were left on properties following the date.

Dates of upcoming events are: June 12: Farmer's Market 10-2, July 10: Town Wide
Garage Sales, July 3: Fish Fry, Aug. 7, Tractor Pull

Next meeting will be held July 13, 2021.

Mr. Schock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Deel to adjourn at 7:25.
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